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                           COUNCIL DECISIONS– 21 SEPTEMBER 2022 
 

ITEM 
NO. 

AGENDA ITEM DECISION 

1.  Applications for the Transfer of Ownership of the 
Individual Electronic Communications Service and 
Individual Electronic Communications Network 
Service Licences from Mindspring Computing 
(Pty) Ltd to Molotel (Pty) Ltd; And the 
accompanying Vetted Reasons Document 
 
Recommendation to Council: 
 

1.1. It was recommended that Council should approve 
the transfer applications for I-ECS and I-ECNS 
licences for the following reasons: 
 
1.1.1 The Applicant has not been found guilty of 

any contravention by the CCC; 
 
1.1.2 The Applicant has paid the licence fees due 

and payable at the date of the applications; 
 
1.1.3 The Transferee is 100% owned by HDIs, 

thus meeting the minimum threshold. 
 
1.1.4  It was further recommended that Council 

should approve the vetted Reasons 
Document. 

The 
recommendation 
was approved.  

2.  Application for the transfer of Control of the 
Individual Electronic Communications Service and 
Individual Electronic Communications Network 
Service Licences From Octanox (Pty) Ltd to 
proposed New Shareholders and the 
accompanying Vetted Reasons Document 

Recommendation to Council: 
 
2.1. It was recommended that Council should approve 

the transfer of control for I-ECS and I-ECNS 
licences for the following reasons: 

The 
recommendation 
was approved.  
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2.1.1  The Applicant has not been found guilty of 

any contravention by the CCC; 
 
2.1.2 The Applicant has paid the licence fees due 

and payable at the date of the 
applications; and 

 
2.1.3 The Transferee has 30% ownership 

interest held by HDIs. 
 
2.1.4 It was further recommended that Council 

approves the vetted Reasons Document. 

3.  Broadband Infraco’s request for extension to fulfil 
its Universal Service and Access Obligations 
(USAOs) 
 
Recommendation to Council: 
 

3.1. It was recommended that Council should note the 
submission from the USAO Committee and 
approve the letter to BBI indicating that the 
Authority resolved that BBI will only be granted 
an extension of time to fulfil the remaining USAOs 
specified in its licence. 
 

The 
recommendation 
was approved.  

4.  ERRATUM Of Ordering System Specification 
 
Recommendation to Council: 
 
4.1. It was recommended that the of the Authority 

approves the publication of the corrections on the 
Ordering System Specification (OSS) published 
on 29 March 2019, Government Gazette No. 
42358 and GG 45713 of 2021 

The 
recommendation 
was approved.  

 
ISSUED BY: Secretariat Office  
on behalf of Council 
 
 
_________________ 
Nicholous Mabilane 
Corporate Secretary 


